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Hello and welcome to another great copy of the Health and Safety Newsletter!  Wonderful stuff as usual in this edition, 

with an interview from Ray and one of our Innisfail drivers, a fall recipe from Sabrina,  and more great things to read 

through.  November is just one step closer to Christmas and the end of a great year! Enjoy! 
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Picture with CAW Driver Len Muir 127762 in North Dakota 
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Congratulations to the Winners of our October Breast Cancer Awareness Raffle! 

 

A HUGE thank you for everyone that contributed to the Breast Cancer Fundraiser this month!  It was such a pleasure 

organizing with the help of the Health and Safety committee and Edmonton branch  for something that is so near and dear 

to my heart.   

 

We as a company raised $1111.00 Total!!!! 

Winners are: 

Basket of Wine - Elaine Runyon ticket number 3867911 from Abbotsford  

Basket of Wine ς John Sprietsma ticket number 3867781 from Abbotsford  

4 Tickets to the Vancouver Canucks ς Jill Perkins ticket number 5448387 from Abbotsford  

Basket of Wine ς Blake Wood ticket number 8448298 from Calgary  

2 Tickets to the Calgary Flames ς Dedee ticket number 8448333 from Calgary  

2 Tickets to the Edmonton Oilers - Patrick Dupuis Ticket number 9867366  

 

Again thank you to everyone and more importantly the money donated will go to Breast Cancer Research on behalf of all of 

you!  

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiQgdCyjeTWAhUqr1QKHW26BmAQjRwIBw&url=http://holidaysofyear.com/breast-cancer-awareness-month/&psig=AOvVaw363vU_VQaoNKJ9SAyd6tQX&ust=1507657829768648
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR TEAM OF 100 WALKS! 

Way back in May last year our Health and Safety Committee started our usual Walking Club.  This time with a twist and 

longer time to accomplish ς if people had 100 walks in from May 1st thru til the 31st of October they would receive a 

hundred dollar prize! Congratulations to Brian H/Sheldon / Patti V /  and Rachelle N. GREAT JOB thru the rain to get your 

100 walks in!! 
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Interview with Del Derksen, Innisfail Milk Driver and Ray Brown: 

HSC:  Hi Del thanks for sitting down with me today.  Tell us, Del, how long have you been hauling milk and doing farm 

pickups in Alberta? 

Del:  Well I started at about 7 years of age LOL I would ride with my dad who was a farm pickup driver for an old company 

Walter Reimer out of Didsbury Alberta, they are no longer around.  I started driving at the age of 18 years and have been 

pickup Milk off and on my whole life.   I was with Wes Lesley Transport 14 years before the transition to Vedder. 

HSC:  What has made you stick with hauling milk over the years? 

Del:  LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǊƳŜǊǎΣ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ǘƘŀǘ LΩǾŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ farmers over the years is the #1 thing with me, and I am 

ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ Ƙŀǳƭ ƳƛƭƪΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ Ƨƻō ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻǳŎƘŜǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǾƛƴŎŜΣ ōŜƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ Ƙŀǳƭ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƎƻƻŘ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ 

ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƭƛŦŜΦ  !ƭƭ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ƛǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƧƻōΦ 

HSC:  Well then you have seen a lot over the years, tell us what do you think is the biggest change good or bad within not 

just the milk hauling business but trucking in general? 

Del:  The attitude of drivers in the business has deteriorated largely over the last few years, in my opinion it is mostly due to 

a lack of understanding of what is expected of us as drivers.  This is I believe a result of lack of communication between 

companies and drivers.  What I like here at Vedder is that there is communication on all levels and the support that we 

receive is really good.  Distracted driving is another huge epidemic for not just commercial drivers but everyone on the 

road.  With phones and every other gadget available people are concentrating on everything but the job at hand, driving. 

HSC:  What do you like to do in your off duty time Del? 

Del:  Photography is a passion of mine, and in the past I have spent time as a Volunteer Sound Technician at our church in 

Didsbury AB.   

HSC:  Very interesting Del, now that you have been at Vedder for a few months what thoughts or comments do you have on 

the transition? 

Del:  I will say this, when I was a child my family visited Abbotsford many times in the summer months on vacations, our 

travels would take us by the Vedder yard and I would marvel at all the shiny tankers and trucks, it was always the high point 

ƻŦ Ƴȅ ǘǊƛǇΣ ŀƴŘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅΣ {ƻƳŜŘŀȅ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ŀǘ ±ŜŘŘŜǊΧΧΧΦΦŀƴŘ ƘŜǊŜ L ŀƳΗ 
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Picture of Del Derksen, Innisfail Milk Driver 

 

 

 

 


